
Mendenhall Presbyterian Church 

DECEMBER 2016 

Mendenhall Messenger 

A Note From Our Pastor 

The people who walked in darkness 

have seen a great light; those who 

lived in a land of deep darkness – on 

them light has shined.  Isaiah 9:2     

 

Christmas Eve is one of the darkest 

days of the year.  On that day, we 

will experience only nine hours and 

26 minutes of daylight, which 

leaves us with more than 14 hours 

of darkness. 

 

The world around us seems dark as 

well. There are plenty of reasons to 

feel as though we are a "people sit-

ting in darkness." Climate change. 

Cyber-attacks. Global terrorism. 

Personal insecurity about relation-

ships, jobs, health, retirement and 

so on.  

 

But there are rays of light. Every-

where we look, people (including 

children) are lighting a candle to 

illuminate the darkness. We turn 

then to a Child who is the "Light of 

the World."  The people of Israel 

saw a ray of light in the birth of a 

king, a new descendent of David. 

"For a child has been born for us, a 

son given to us," says the prophet 

Isaiah; "authority rests upon his 

shoulders; and he is named Won-

derful Counselor, Mighty God, Ev-

erlasting Father, Prince of 

Peace" (v. 6). His kingdom shall be 

established "with justice and with 

righteousness from this time on-

ward and forevermore" (v. 7). 

 

 

This king was the hope of the people 

of Israel -- the one who would rule 

them with justice and righteousness. 

He was their FutureHope. 

 

We have reason for hope today as 

well.  "A child has been born for us, a 

son given to us," says the prophet 

Isaiah.  God's kingdom of justice and 

righteousness is being advanced one 

step at a time.  It's enough to give 

you FutureHope. 

 

Jesus Christ was born, to show us 

God's love and to be our Savior. In 

the middle of a dark, dark night, he 

came to bring us light and be our 

hope. Our FutureHope.  
 
Jesus continues to offer us his peace 

in a challenging and contentious 

world.  Christmas is the season of 

FutureHope, where the light of 

Christ enters the darkness of the 

world.  In every generation, there's 

the possibility that people will act as 

counselors and peacemakers, follow-

ing in the footsteps of the Savior who 

is a Wonderful Counselor, Mighty 

God, Everlasting Father and Prince 

of Peace.    

 

So, instead of cursing the darkness, 

light a candle. 

 

Accepting and sharing the light of 

Christ is the best hope for our fu-

ture. It's our FutureHope. Jesus is 

our FutureHope! 
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 It was approved to purchase new cushions 

for the chairs in the fellowship hall. 

 It was approved to have Thrivent come to 

the church service on December 11, 2016 

for the collection of school supply items 

that have been donated. 

 The Office Administrator has resigned 

effective November 14 but will be con-

tracted till the end of November. 

 The front and back doors will be re-keyed. 

 It was approved the start Merry Christ-

mas Mendenhall, “Fill the Sock So We 

Can Start on the Right Foot in 2017” on 

November 20, 2016. 

 Per Capita for 2017 will be $44.00 

Report From Session 

Special Congregational Meeting 

 Financial Report 

As of November 28 

 Year to Date      Actual  Budgeted  Variance 

 General Offering  $122,998.84  $157,548.00  ($  34,549.16) 

 Expenditures   $133,584.67  $157,548.00   $  29,963.33 

         Surplus or (Shortfall)          ($  10,585.83)                         ($  10,585.83) 

The deadline for giving for 2016 will be December 29th before 2:00 p.m..  Any-

thing that comes in the mail after this date will not be able to be included in 

2016. 

Sunday, December 11, 2016 following worship there will be a special Congregation-

al meeting to vote on the Rev. John Ritchie to be the next pastor of Mendenhall. 

Special Reception and Luncheon 

An open house is planned in the Fellowship Hall from 2 to 4 p.m. on Saturday, December 

10 to introduce Pastor John and his wife, Brenda, to the members of the congregation and 

to anyone else who would like to meet them.  As part of the time, a question and answer 

exchange is planned at about 3 p.m. 

On Sunday December 11, following the short Special Congregational Meeting, a baked po-

tato lunch will be held in the Fellowship Hall.  This will be another chance to get to meet 

the Pastor & Mrs. Ritchie. 
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General Fund 

In memory of Eugene Johnson from Gordon 

& Sheila Swanberg 

In memory of JoAnn Cory from Fred & Mary 

Barrett 

In memory of Jason Johnston from Fred & 

Mary Barrett 

Undesignated Fund 

In memory of Buzz Barrett from Marie Bar-

rett 

In memory of Ted Dvorak from Roger & Eva 

Love 

In memory of JoAnn Cory from Doug & 

Kathy Twite 

Memorials 

bonding, many active recreational events, 

adventures in eating (!), and spiritual 

growth.  

We have received grants to cover some of the 

costs, but will also have our silent auction 

fundraiser, and the Presbytery provides 

scholarships as well. 

FEBRUARY (Presidents' Weekend)...for 

Grades 6 - 12 

"REST FEST" at a large log cabin on Lake 

Ojibway, near Park Rapids. The goal is to get 

away and relax! There will be options for out-

door snow sports, hot tubbing, sauna, going 

to a large pool park, and dressing up for a 

restaurant dinner. 

APRIL (last weekend of the month)...Grades 

6 - 12 

SPRING RETREAT at Crystal Springs, ND 

Last year a group of us went and had a blast. 

We had large group and small group lessons, 

outdoor obstacle course, climbing wall, gym 

activities, bonfire, and excellent food. 

JUNE 10 - 13...MIDDLE SCHOOL TRIP 

Students will be traveling to Minneapolis to 

experience the sights and experiences of the 

cities. Plans are being made to stay at a Pres-

byterian church, where we'll do our own cook-

ing. The group will be attending church at 

Solomon's Porch, to participate in a unique 

contemporary service. 

The "J-Walkers" enjoyed a variety of activi-

ties in November: 

*homemade Playdough *t-shirt painting *leaf 

etching *ink blot game *baking pumpkin 

seeds *dancing to energizers *playing Sar-

dines, and *cooking Thanksgiving dinner for 

their families! We had 40 people present for 

the turkey dinner! 

Future events will be baking gingerbread 

boys and dog biscuits on Nov. 30. The kids 

will take a field trip to the Humane Society 

on Dec. 7 to present the Noisy Offering dona-

tion and doggie treats. On Dec. 14, we'll 

make Christmas gifts. Our Christmas party 

will be Dec. 21. There will be a gift exchange, 

so each student should bring one inexpensive 

gift to share. Youth will be notified regarding 

a get-together during their vacation time. 

...just a reminder, to parents...We need per-

mission slips signed and insurance numbers 

for our field trips... 

As always, we invite new members to join us, 

so tell all your friends! 

 

UPCOMING YOUTH RETREATS 

The PNP Youth Connection team has four 

retreats planned for the next year. These are 

great experiences for our young people to 

gather with other young Presbyterians from 

MN  and ND. The overnight trips offer group 
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Memorials Mary Barrett, RN, PN 

“One day Jesus told his disciples a story to 

show that they should always pray and nev-

er give up.”  Luke 18:1 

Are you overbooked for this month?  Do you 

look at your schedule and start to panic?  

How can you possibly do everything?  There 

are meetings, birthdays, gifts, decorating, 

parties and too many other things, not in-

cluding work, family and church. 

It’s time to trim your list instead of the 

tree.  Consider fewer gifts, fewer decora-

tions and not so many parties.  Find quiet 

time to spend with devotional materials 

and in prayer.  The only way to get to the 

heart of Christmas is with Jesus.  All of the 

other things are fine, but they aren’t neces-

sary. 

Practice some stress busting techniques.  

Here are some ideas: 

 Leave – If the noise level is too much or 

the crowds are closing in, just leave.  

You don’t have to stay in the toy store 

with all of the screaming youngsters.  

You can walk away. 

 Close the eyes – Take a break from the 

lights and activities.  Closing the eyes is 

a great way to get re-centered. 

 Try some solitude – In the middle of 

so much activity it helps to have time 

alone.  Use the quiet time to set priori-

ties, to pray or to count your blessings. 

 Go outside – Fresh air and sunshine 

can make a difference in how you 

feel.  Being in God’s creation and go-

ing for a walk can help find extra en-

ergy. 

 Locate some water – Listen to it, 

watch it, drink it or sit in it.  Water 

refreshes in so many ways.  He 

knows what we need; maybe that is 

why God put so much on earth. 

 Breathe – Remember to exhale occa-

sionally.  When the shoulders are up 

to the ears, it’s time to take some 

deep breaths.  Fill the lungs com-

pletely from the bottom to the top.  

Pause for a couple of seconds.  Exhale 

letting all of the air out of the lungs 

from the top to the bottom.  Repeat 

three or four times.  Your shoulders 

have relaxed with the rest of the 

body.  Stress causes shallow breath-

ing.  Deep breathing releases it. 

 Listen to music – Choose whatever 

type makes you happy.  Sing along.  

It’s amazing how good this can make 

us feel. 

Give yourself the gift of peace in the 

midst of a world in chaos.  Have a great 

holiday and share your peace with those 

around you. 

Presbyterian Women News 

Mendenhall Presbyterian Women's Circle Potluck Luncheon will be held on Wednesday, 

December 14th at 11:30 a.m. at Towns Square Apartments Community Room (208 2nd 

Street NW, East Grand Forks).  For questions, contact Ann Bowman, 773-2961. 
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The Christmas Joy 

Offering celebrates 

the coming of Jesus 

Christ, the “wondrous gift” of God with us. 

Jesus arrived in a humble stable in small and 

insignificant Bethlehem, to lead and teach in 

truth and love, and bring about God’s salva-

tion to the world. What a “wondrous gift” in-

deed! This was a gift so profound that the on-

ly response was the bringing of more gifts; 

the Magi arrived with gold, frankincense, 

and myrrh to honor the Christ child. Devoted 

and caring leaders have led many of us in the 

way of Christ. They have been church work-

ers equipping us to respond to the grace we 

have known in Jesus Christ, and they have 

been God’s gifts among us. As we celebrate 

Christ’s coming, and think of the profound 

impact these individuals have had on us, the 

Christmas Joy Offering provides a way for us 

to offer a gift in response. Gifts to the Christ-

mas Joy Offering will raise up leaders from 

small places that are too often overlooked by 

the church. The historically Presbyterian ra-

cial ethnic schools were founded to educate 

emerging leaders from underrepresented 

groups so leadership in the church would bet-

ter reflect the diversity of God’s people. Half 

of the Christmas Joy Offering supports the 

continued ministry of educating and forming 

Christian leaders. The other half of the Offer-

ing honors those leaders who serve and have 

served us well. Through the Assistance Pro-

gram of the Board of Pensions, current and 

retired church workers who experience need 

because of tragedy, health concerns, or finan-

cial hardship can receive assistance from the 

church they have served so well. In gratitude 

to God for the wondrous gift of Jesus, the 

Presbyterian Church (U.S.A.) invites congre-

gations to join this celebration of God’s pres-

ence with us by supporting those in need of 

help and hope.  

Vern Bancroft 

Cindy Twedell 

Kari Anderson Forster 

Gretchen Graf 

Bob Eelkema 

Larry Page 

Pam Perkerwicz 

Marion Moen 

JoAnn Cory Family 

Jason Johnston Family 
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Thrivent Financial and the Christian Educa-

tion Committee are teaming together to collect 

donations of the following items: 

Socks size 3t-10 

Sweat Pants size 12 mos-10 

Underwear size (boys 3t-10 & girls 3t-5/6 

Hats & Water Resistant mittens size 3-10 

Colored stock paper 

Post it notes of all sizes 

Index  cards—any color 

broad tip markers 

Ear buds 

Please drop off donations by December 11 in 

the container in the narthex.  The children will 

be placing them in tubs during worship on De-

cember 11 and then Thrivent will distribute 

the items to the schools. 

Thrivent School Supplies 

  6– Josh Niemann 

  9– Don Casmey 

 11– Craig Marston 

 16– Ann Enright 

 22– Tom Barrett 

 29– Hudson Twite 

Worship Assistants 

December 4 

Communion Leader             Bev Bredemeier  

Liturgist/Counter                 Willem Schrage                     

Usher                 Volunteer Needed              

Greeter                                       Bev Casmey             
 

December 11 

Liturgist/Counter                 Bev Bredemeier          

Usher                             Volunteer Needed                                     

Greeter                                 Mark McWalter                  
 

December 18 

Liturgist/Counter                 Hazel Merdink      

Usher                            Volunteer Needed                       

Greeter                                Marlys Peterson 
 

December 24 –Christmas Eve 

Liturgist/Counter              Renae Hillestad                    

Usher                              Volunteer Needed                                     

Greeter                      Linda & Doug Peterson 
 

December 25 

Communion Leader             Marilynn Ogden 

Liturgist/Counter                   Hazel Merdink    

Usher                              Volunteer Needed                       

Greeter                   Volunteer Needed 

Fellowship Schedule 

December 4          Vern & Gloria Bancroft 

December 11             Liane Johnston 

December 18         Volunteer Needed 

December 25              Hazel Merdink 

December Service Group 

Bev & Don Casmey 

Kathie Chaput 

Rachel & Brandon Hemsing 

Mark McWalter 

Bill McCleary 

Marian McWalter 

Karen Page 

Linda & Doug Peterson 

Marlys Peterson 

Myrna & Dave Tucker 

Raanne & Gene Wavra 

Thank you to every-

one who helped with 

the Bazaar in any 

way. There isn’t any 

way this huge un-

dertaking could be successful without everyone 

participating. Many favorable comments were 

received about the luncheon and booths. 331 

people were served at the luncheon, Including 

108 takeout orders. It was a wonderful oppor-

tunity to work together with other Mendenhall 

members and reach out to the community. 

Thank you for your support! 



The Family of Jason Johnston 

The Family of JoAnn Cory 

 

Mendenhall Presbyterian Church               

528 10th St NW                                         

East Grand Forks, MN 56721 

Return Service Requested 

If you would like to  order a  

Poinsettia for the church, 

please call the church office, 

773-2469. 

The cost is $10.00 each.   

Sunday, December 18 

  11:00 a.m. Worship/Christmas Program 

  Noisy Offering 

  Receiving Christmas Joy Offering 

Christmas Eve, Thursday, December 24 

  5:30 p.m.   Worship/Holy Communion 

Sunday, December 25 

  No Sunday School 

  10:30 a.m. Fellowship 

  11:00 a.m. Worship 

Sunday, January 1 

                       No Sunday School 

  10:30 a.m.    Fellowship 

  11:00 a.m.    Worship 

Please place your donations on 

the Christmas tree in the  

entry.  They will be given to 

the EGF Head Start 
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